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Since 2013, the number of reported cases of violence, particularly sexual violence, toward 
children in Burma has increased dramatically. HURFOM itself has seen a significant increase 
in the number of cases of violence toward children received between 2013 and 2016. 
However, due to the shame and stigma associated with sexual violence, as well as the 
challenges faced when accessing justice in Burma’s complex, pluralistic legal system, it is 
likely that the number is much higher than actually documented. 
 
This report by HURFOM’s Women and Child Rights Project (WCRP) analyzes 20 cases of 
violence toward children received from Mon State and Mon areas of southeast Burma between 
December 2013 and January 2017. The types of violence ranged from rape to human 
trafficking; however, in the majority of cases sexual violence was identified as the primary 
motive. In all cases received by HURFOM, the victims were female and those experiencing 
violence ranged in age from as young as three to 17 years of age. While HURFOM 
acknowledges the small size of the dataset, this report aims to provide a platform for 
community perspectives on issues that they have identified as important to them, rather than 
to make general conclusions regarding the phenomenon. 
 
While analyzing the cases, interesting patterns in how families navigated the pluralistic legal 
system in Burma emerged, as well as a number of challenges they face when accessing 
justice while reporting a crime involving sexual violence. Thus, this report looks not only at 
individual cases, but also at the challenges villagers face when pursuing justice and the forms 
of agency, both individual and collective, they use to overcome these obstacles.  
 
As law makers in Burma are currently drafting a national policy on the prevention of violence 
against women, as well as amending the 1993 Child Law, this report’s findings and 
recommendations are particularly relevant and serve as a guide for law makers to promote 
and protect women and child rights.  
 
HURFOM was founded in 1995 by pro-democracy students from the 1988 uprising and more 
recent activists and Mon community leaders and youths. Its main aim is for the restoration of 
democracy, human rights, and genuine peace in Burma. In 2000, HURFOM implemented the 
Women and Child Rights Project (WCRP), committed to promoting and protecting the rights 
of all women and children in Mon State and Mon parts of southeast Burma in accordance with 
the Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Discrimination Against Women (CEDAW) 
and the Convention on the Rights of the Child (CRC). This report draws on WCRP’s 17 years 
of experience in documenting and reporting on issues affecting the rights of women and 
children.  

 
 
 
 



For more information: 
 
Enquiries in Mon and Burmese: 
Mi Htaw Chan – Coordinator, Women and Child Rights Project, HURFOM (Thailand) 
(+66) 090-446-4437, htawchanchan@gmail.com 
 
Bnyair Ogvon – Coordinator, HURFOM (Burma) 
(+95) 099-619-19757, ogvon@rehmonnya.org 
 
Enquiries in English: 
Janeen Sawatzky – Senior Researcher, HURFOM 
(+66) 097-265-7595, janeen@rehmonnya.org  
   


